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State Water Resources Gontrol Board

NOTIGE OF PETITION FOR RECONSIDERATION OF
WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION FOR

PAGIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY'S
DESABLA.CENTERVILLE HYDROELECTRIC PROJECT,

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION PROJECT NO. 803

NOTICE lS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) has petitioned
the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) to reconsider the water quality
certification issued, pursuant to section 401 of the Clean WaterAct (33 U.S.C. S 1341), for the
DeSabla-Centerville Hydroelectric Project (Project), Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
(FERC) Project No. 803. This Petition for Reconsideration (Petition) was filed pursuant to
California Code of Regulations, title 23, section 3867.

BACKGROUND

On April 8,2015, the State Water Board's Executive Director issued a water quality certification
(certification) for the Project, which is undergoing relicensing before FERC. Within 30 days of
certification issuance, PG&E filed a Petition of the certification for the Project dated May 8, 2015.
Details on the reconsideration request can be found in the Petition, which is available on the
State Water Board's Project website as described below.

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS

The certification and the Petition can be found on the Project website at:
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/water_quality_cert/desabla_
ferc803.shtml

These documents are also available for inspection by the general public at the State Water
Board's Division of Water Rights File Room, which is located at 1001 lStreet,2nd Floor,
Sacramento, CA 95814.

The prepared staff record will be filed with the State Water Board within 20 days of the date of
mailing of this notice. (Cal. Code Regs., tit.23, SS 3867, subd. (dXg); 3867.1.)

SUBMISSION OF COMMENTS

Any party or person wishing to file a response to the Petition shall provide the response by
November 10,2015. (Cal. Code Regs., tit.23, S3867.1.) Responsestothe Petition should be
submitted to the State Water Board, Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water
Quality Control Board, and PG&E at the following addresses:
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Notice of Pacific Gas & Electric Company's
Petition for Reconsideration of
Water Quality Certification
FERC Project No. 803

Ms. Pamela Creedon, Executive Officer
Central Valley Regional Water Quality
Control Board
11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670

Ms. Judi K. Mosley
Law Department
Pacific Gas and Electric Company
P.O. Box7442
San Francisco, CA 94120

- z-

Ms. Amber Villalobos
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights
P.O. Box 2000
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000

or

Email to: Am ber.Vi I lalobos@waterboa rds. ca. gov

ln an effort to reduce reliance on paper mailings, information on new postings will now be
provided by e-mail. To receive these notices, go to the State Water Board's Email List
Subscription webpage located at:
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/email_subscriptions/swrcb_subscribe.shtml and
select the box titled "Water Rights Water Quality Certifications."

lf you have questions regarding this notice, please contact David Rose, Staff Counsel, at
(916) 341-5196 or by e-mail at Mr. David.Rose@waterboards.ca.gov.
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Erin Ragazzi Date
Program Manager
Water Quality Certification and Public Trust Section


